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Data tables and text do not indicate whether the reported soil concentrations
include background. Typical total U and total Th background concentrations
would be expected to each be in the range of 1 to 2 pCi/g. However, many
of the reported soil levels are well below those values, What are the
measurement sensitivities (MDA's) for the analytical procedures?

It is noted that the enrichment level of the uranium is higher for the “"trash
dump"” area samples than for most other samples. The May 29, 1990 Kerr-
McGee report (Cleveland to Munson) indicates, "high enriched uranium” at
several locations in the building but does not provide data. ORAU analyzed
several samples from the trash dump which had relatively high enrichments.
ORAU is concerned whether proper calculation factors are being used to
convert gamma findings to tota! uranium for those situations where uranium
may not be the typical 1-3% enrichment?

The January 1991 ORAU report included recommendations for improving the
characterization survey. These included:
a. additional closer-spaced, ground-level gamma
scans in areas of previously identified or
suspected contamination,

b. electromagnetic techniques to confirm trench
locations,

C. measurements of beta contamination levels on
building surfaces,

d. additional sampling from representative site
locations, without elevated gamma levels,

e. measurements of beta contamination levels on

building surfaces.
Although the ORAU report has been appended to this characterization report,
it does not appear that these recommendations were implemented.

Basically it is ORAU’s opinion that the report lacks certain information, necessary for
a thorough assessment of the site contamination status. If you have any questions
regarding this information, | may be reached at FTS 626-3305 or (615) 576-3305.
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